FIRC Board of Directors’ Meeting
January 27, 2007
Flying Change Ranch, West Virginia
Directors Present:  Jo Ann Brown, Tony Colicchio, Suzi McGraw, Pat Moore, Rich Moore, Sali Peterson
Members Present:  Laura Colicchio 

Directors Not Present:  Emily Hackett
Quorum Achieved:  Six directors were present. 

The meeting opened at 2:30 pm and ended at 4:45 pm.

Minutes were approved from the previous meeting on October 28, 2006.
Treasurer’s Report
Suzi McGraw gave the treasurer’s report.

Previous balance:
$569.00
Present balance:
$624.13

2007 Dues so far:
$120.00 

Donation:
$50.00 to Celtic Horse Rescue

Balance:
$694.13
Old Business

Membership Dues Letter/Invoice

This year, the club sent out a letter with an invoice for members to pay 2007 dues.  Pat Moore spearheaded this effort using Suzi McGraw’s membership list.

Costs

Printing:
$36.23

Postage
$16.00 for 47 letters

Total:
$52.23

The directors discussed the merits of snail mail vs. email dues reminders.  Direct mailing efforts are costly and take away from valuable resources in both time and money.  We will see if the mailing was effective. 
Since there is only one member who does not have an email address, it appears the most efficient way to send membership reminders is by email.  Some members, however, may respond better to letters.
Members can check on the FIRC website for information about their membership.

New Business
The board discussed the calendar for 2007.
Haymarket Shows
In 2007, there will be three gaited schooling shows in Haymarket, VA with four open and two individual classes.  The Nokesville Horse Society has offered FIRC the first two hours of the show for Icelandic classes. The NHS will contribute a $50 honorarium for the Icelandic judges’ time. 

Rich sent a note to Bernie Willis for possible intern judges for these shows. 

Four intern judges contacted Rich:

Alexandra Pregitzer and Sara Lyter for the April 7, 2007 show and clinic
Thora Kreyenhagen and Susan Ford for the June 2, 2007 show and clinic
We still need a judge for the May 19, 2007 show.

Clinics
Alexandra Pregitzer
April 7 
VA (in the afternoon after the show at Rich


Moore’s for those interested

Gudmar Petursson
April 21 – 22
PA

Magnus Larusson
Canceled
WV (might be rescheduled later this year)
Thora Kreyenhagen
June 2
VA (in the afternoon after the show at Rich


Moore’s for those interested)

Trail Rides

The first group ride of the year will be on June 10.  Sam Castleman will lead a ride in Thurmont, Maryland.  Laura and Tony Colicchio plan a ride in Rosaryville, Maryland on July 28.  Debbie Gossett will lead a ride in Culpeper, Virginia on September 15.  On October 14, Jo Ann Brown will lead a ride in Manassas.  
Judged Trail Trials

Rich suggested we join with other horse clubs to show off our horses.

Special Events

Suzi McGraw suggested FIRC take part in the Parade of Horses at Christmas in Charlestown, WV.  This is a costume event with over 300 horses.  The event includes an eight-block parade route.  Entry fee is $5 a horse and the event is judged.
Iceland Trip
There are now seven riders going on the trip to Iceland to learn from Gudmar, trail ride, visit farms, and sight seeing.  Rebecca Bing has said she has a waiting list of people who want to go.

USIHC Reports

Breeding Committee Report, Sali Peterson
Up for present discussion:

In 1999, USHIC adopted a rule that stallions older than four could not be evaluated just for conformation. The intent was to encourage people to prove their stallions’ riding abilities. They wanted to distinguish themselves from some horse groups that breed only for “pretty.”

In 2006, USIHC learned that in order for our horses’ scores from the regional shows to be added to World Fengur, we have to hold international shows using FEIF international rules.  USHIC decided to abide by these rules.  It did throw the official evaluations into a quandary about many issues.  One in particular: stallions five and older need to be microchipped and then x-rayed for spavin.  Because the rule was new, we were given a six-month grace period to turn in the x-rays. The committee located a doctor willing to examine the x-rays, keep them stored, and report the information to the official examiner in Iceland.

Now, after last year’s evaluations, the little-known rule USHIC adopted in 1999 is coming back to haunt us.  It is not an official FEIF rule, yet it was on the forms used to reserve space at the previous evaluations.  Two people did have their stallions older than four evaluated for conformation only.  One was intended to be evaluated for riding ability but was scratched.
Martina Gates is head of a subcommittee working on an official Breeding Evaluation Handbook.

Promotion Committee Report, Sali Peterson
The newly formed Promotions Committee is headed by Barb Riva.  First order of business is a downloadable introductory brochure about Icelandic Horses.  The new brochure will be based on a much older brochure.  It will have more pictures, less copy.  Once complete, USIHC members will be able to download a PDF copy to laser print or a high-resolution PDF that can be professionally printed on an offset press.
Sports Committee, (report from Sverrir Bjartmarz)
Heidi Kline is organizing tryouts for World Cup. Tryouts will be held on the East Coast, the West Coast, the Midwest, Idaho, and perhaps Iceland.

Website Committee, Rich Moore
USIHC will be undergoing updates to its website. Mark Peal, a professional web designer, has taken the lead on this project.  He is the committee chair.  He also has designed Gudmar Petursson’s website. Barb Riva is the director liaison.  Updates to sections of the website, including FAQs are done but waiting board approval.
Other Business
FIRC Clothing
Tony Colicchio reported that he has 20 new caps with the original FIRC logo available.

Tony plans to send out a questionnaire to the membership asking what items they would like to wear emblazoned with our group logo.  Item suggestions:

Patch, embroidered logo, 1.5 – 2”

Golf or Polo Shirt

Fleece Jacket

Turtleneck Shirt

Rich Moore proposed that we charge $5 additional cost for each item as a fund raiser. Suzi McGraw suggested that proceeds from club clothing will be dedicated to the scholarship fund up to $1,000.  Jo Ann Brown seconded the motion.  All board members were in agreement.  Suzi and Sali were the first members to pay the extra fee – both were seen smiling in their new clothes.

Our fundraising goals for clothing include:

Creating a clothing section on our website

Selling FIRC clothing items at events such as the Nokesville Gaited Horse shows

Inventory of FIRC Clothing
Original Logo Items

Hats
20
T-Shirts
4-XL
2-L
5-M
4-S

Sweatshirts
1-XXL

2-M
1-S
Reversed Logo Items

T-Shirts
11-XL
3-L
7-M
10-S

Sweatshirts
2-XL
6-L
2-M
1-S

FIRC Website
We are in the process of posting activities from 2006 with photos and write ups. Rich’s daughter, Susan Milloy, will assist Suzi McGraw with website activities.
Since FIRC no longer has a pleasure riding program, Jo Ann Brown will send a reminder to FIRC members about the USIHC Pleasure Riding Program.

FIRC Board Elections

President
Rich Moore

Vice President
Tony Colicchio
Treasurer
Jo Ann Brown

Secretary
Sali Peterson

Members at Large
Laura Colicchio

Suzi McGraw


Pat Moore

Laura Colicchio was appointed a director replacing Emily Hackett.  The board thanked Emily for her service.

The next meeting for the Board of Directors will be April 28, 2007 at Rich and Pat Moore’s home in Virginia.
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